Millennium Development Watch
The Dominican Republic as a pilot project

By John R. Gagain Jr.
Secretary-General Kofi Annan visited the Dominican Republic for the first time on 4 August 2006, at the invitation of President Leonel Fernández, to learn about the country's progress towards achieving the Millennium Development Goals (MDGs). The visit was prompted by the fact that the Dominican Republic was chosen as one of the UN Millennium Project's "pilot countries" in 2004-an initiative commissioned by Mr. Annan and directed by a distinguished economist, Jeffrey Sachs-and the only one so far that has created a Presidential Commission exclusively to coordinate, monitor and follow up on the MDG progress. The Secretary-General was deeply impressed with the Commission's presentation, stating that the Dominican Republic is "heading the right way" and setting a "model", which will be of great interest to many countries in the region and around the world. Read more …
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	President Leonel Fernández of the Dominican Republic (centre) and First Lady Margarita Cedeño de Fernández present to Secretary-General Kofi Annan the results of the first "Pueblo del Milenio" MDG Needs Assessment for the province of El Seibo. PHOTO/COPDES, DOMINICAN REPUBLIC


